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Purpose – To ensure the assets of PCMHA are cared for and returned in good condition for future use. 

 

U7/U9/U11 (C Level only) – Jerseys are provided annually by partnering sponsors and, as such, become 

the property of the registrant and are not required to be returned to the association. As a result of 

sponsorship agreements being in place, no additional sponsorship materials (badges, patches, etc.) may 

be affixed to these jerseys at any time.  

U13/U15/18/Rep (all levels) – Jerseys are the property of PCMHA, no sponsorship materials shall be 

affixed to jerseys without prior approval of the PCMHA board of directors. Requests may be submitted to 

the Director of Off-Ice Operations. Subsequent approval will depend on the nature of the sponsorship 

and the placement & manner in which they are to be affixed to the jerseys.  

All PCMHA jerseys are expected to be cared for in such a way as to ensure they can be used in future 

years, a jersey care guide is available through PCMHA with the base expectation being that all jerseys are 

to be removed from player gear bags between ice times and stored in such a way to prevent mold, 

staining, physical damage, etc..  

All PCMHA jerseys are to be returned at the end of the season in the manner prescribed by the 

association, any jerseys not returned in the specified manner and timeframe, or in a condition that 

precludes use in subsequent seasons may be subject to a fee ($100.00 C level, $150.00 rep) 

Special Jerseys (team funded for season use, or commemorative/event specific) – All jerseys to be used 

by a PCMHA registered team, regardless of the source of funds used to acquire, are subject to PCMHA 

approval. Any team wishing to utilize non-PCMHA issued jerseys must submit a proposal to the Off-ice 

Director; the proposal must outline the purpose of the jersey, the source of funds and initial design 

proof. All proposals will require board level approval prior to any team engaging a vendor to produce the 

jerseys. Proposals should be submitted for approval a minimum of two weeks prior to the proposed 

production date of the jerseys. 

Non-sponsorship/Commemorative Items – any badge, patch, etc. intended for the purpose of 

celebrating or commemorating an event or cause to be affixed to any PCMHA jersey requires board level 

approval. Requests to be submitted via the Director of Off-ice Operations. 

Name Bars – All name bars affixed to PCMHA owned jerseys must be added/removed by professional 

services (seamstress, apparel company, etc.). Jerseys with damage resulting from improper 

installation/removal will be subject to the same penalties outlined above. Name bars should not cover 

any sponsorship imaging or STOP signs on reverse of jerseys. 


